Third sector meeting with the Minister for Finance
Representatives from the Third Sector Partnership Council (TSPC) met with Jane Hutt AM, the Minister for Finance and Government Business, on 3 June 2015. The meetings with the Minister for Finance currently occur twice a year, presenting an opportunity for the third sector to raise a range of sector-wide issues of interest or concern. 

This meeting heralded a different approach to the third sector engagement with Ministers as part of the Third Sector Scheme. Over the last year, TSPC networks each developed Manifestos, and items from the Manifestos relating to funding and financial matters where collated in a Joint action plan. This new plan was discussed at the meeting, and there are now more opportunities for collaborative activity between third sector organisations and Welsh Government officials between meetings.
The Ministerial Meeting was therefore less formal and more involved than previously. The substantive matters discussed were investment in prevention and early intervention, grants management, and the perennial issue of procurement policy and practice. A short update on the devolved financial powers and taxation was also provided. 
The meeting discussed the urgency needed for investment in preventative measures. Partners will now work on developing a narrative about the value of preventative action, and then explore potential for small scale pilot projects of effective approaches. 
Regarding procurement, the Minister will be issuing a revised Wales Procurement Policy Statement this month. The Minister also announced that a Designation Order had been secured from the Cabinet Office, giving Welsh Government the power to regulate on procurement for the first time. 

All were agreed on the importance of good governance in regard to grants, and the important role that the third sector infrastructure has in supporting organisations to achieve and demonstrate robust governance.  

A series of working groups will now take items forward, using the biannual Ministerial Meetings as opportunities to update and co-ordinate actions. 
The Minister expressed a hope that the format would be replicated across other Ministerial Meetings. 
For more information on these issues, or the Ministerial Meetings, contact Gareth Coles, Public Service Delivery Officer in WCVA, on gcoles@wcva.org.uk. 
